
 Weekly Panui -  Monday 1st July 2019 
 

Waikite Valley School  

Developing Learners for Life 
1090 Waikite Valley Road, RD 1, Rotorua 3077   Tel 07 3331888 
www.waikitevalley.school.nz     office@waikitevalley.school.nz 

 

MONDAY  1st JULY 
PTA meeting 3.15pm 
EFTPOS facilities in 
the school office all 
week 
 

THURSDAY 4TH JULY 
GPA Sharing 

Assembly  -  2.15pm in 
the Community Hall 

 

FRIDAY 5th  JULY 
Last School Day    

Term 2 (3pm finish) 
 
SATURDAY 6th  JULY 
COMMUNITY EVENT - 

Western Hoedown! 
Tickets available from 
the office and Shannon 
Cathcart  021731511 

 
MONDAY  22nd JULY 
 First  day of Term 3 
 

WEDNESDAY  31 JULY 
  BOT Meeting  6PM 

 
To all our     

wonderful      
families that     
attended our  
Student Led - 

Open day. 

Kia ora Whanau,  
We have had our new Food Forest sign     
installed - you’ll find it down by the play-
ground in front of the permaculture garden 
area that has been developed as part of our 
learning program over the past 5 years.  
Please take the time to read the philosophy 

and understanding behind the development of this area of the school 
grounds.  We have Enviroschool’s Awards for our fantastic work, which 
will continue to evolve as the students work more in this area.   
 

Thank you to all those who attended the Bus meeting with the Ministry 
of Education representative last week.  We will have an answer regard-
ing the route review by the end of this week, I’ll keep you informed via 
our Facebook page:  https://www.facebook.com/WAIKITEVALLEYSCHOOL/ 

SCHOOL MUSICAL  
Waikite Valley School 
will be performing the 

Musical Comedy 
“Dragon Days” at the 

end of term 3. Be 
prepared for requests 

for materials for  
costumes, props and 

staging.  If you have expertise in 
Musical production and are willing 
to help out, please let your child's 
classroom teacher know!  All help 

is greatly appreciated. 

Guitar Lessons 

In Term 3 we will not 
have guitar lessons 
with Matua Grant 
available.  If you have overpaid this 
term, we will credit your account. 

MID YEAR REPORTS 
Mid Year reports will be sent home 
on Wednesday afternoon. We will 

send them home with your child/ren. 
If you would prefer to collect them 
directly from the Office 

please let us know. 

NZ Police recently launched a new non emergency number, 105. We’ve done 
this to make it easier to get hold of us in the event of non-urgent situations or 
‘Things which have Already Happened’, which don’t require Police assistance 
immediately. 

You can call us on 105 for all non emergencies, or you can go online 
at 105.police.govt.nz to report things like: 

- Lost property 

- Theft for a public place or car 

- Intentional property damage 

- Or to get an update or add info to a previous report 

In the event of an emergency, always call 111 - Things that are Happening Now. 

NEW SCHOOL 
PHONE NUMBER 

Planning ahead we will be getting 
rid of our Landline telephones.  
We have purchased a Mobile 
phone. Our  number is 
0212949633. Please call, text or 
leave a message 
on this number 
in the future - 
for absentees, 
after school 
care, bus      
information etc.  

   “Developing learners for life” 

https://www.facebook.com/WAIKITEVALLEYSCHOOL/
http://105.police.govt.nz/


Pod 1 working hard on their 
 Geometry knowledge 



How awesome to see the students pride and        
excitement -  sharing their learning with their   

whanau members. 



HOCKEY  

Intermediate team has 
there game on Friday.  All 
other teams do not have a 

game until the first weekend 
back after the holidays. 

We will still train this week and the 
first week back!  Bring your gear 

please!  :) 
______________________________ 

AFTER SCHOOL CARE 
After school care is available  

daily from 3-5pm in the 
school  library.  This is run 
free of charge thanks to a 
grant from First Sovereign 

Trust.  If your child/ren are 
going to be at ASC, please 
let the office know.  Any 

children on school grounds 
after 3pm without their 

parent/caregiver will need to  
attend ASC so that we know 

they are safe on school 
grounds until they are picked 
up.  Thanks for supporting us! 

PLEA
SE GET YOUR TICKE

TS NOW!!!  

THIS WILL B
E A FUN COMMUNITY 

EVENING - A CHANCE TO LET YOUR 

HAIR DOWN BEFO
RE G

ETTING INTO 

THE THROWS OF CA
LVING….. 


